
The Kootenai County Sheriff’s Department reports the arrest of two robbery suspects from a 
robbery that took place on October 17, 2009 at the Super 1 Foods in Hayden, ID.

Information received from a tip led investigators to Kalispell, MT where subsequent multi-
agency investigation identified the two suspects.

One suspect, Philip Paul-Richard Luedcke, 22 years old from Kalispell, MT was taken into custody 
on Tuesday, April 20, 2010 in Coeur d’Alene by a KCSD member of the North Idaho Violent 
Crimes Task Force.  He is charged with one count of Robbery and being held at the Kootenai 
County Jail; his bail is $75,000.

The other suspect, Nathan Wayne Hunt, 19 years old from Kalispell, MT was arrested today in 
Kalispell, MT on a warrant obtained by a KCSD member of the North Idaho Violent Crimes Task 
Force.  The warrant is for one count of Robbery with a bond of $75,000.  Hunt is being held at 
the Flathead County Jail as a Fugitive from Justice, pending extradition on the warrant.

Detectives are continuing their investigation in this case to see if the two suspects are linked to 
other robberies in the area.

A booking photo of Luedecke is attached; we do not have any photos of Hunt at this time.
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